3 OI. n Department of Environmental Quality
£z e O Northwest Region

700 NE Multnomah St Ste 600

Kate Brown, Governor Portland, OR 97232-4100
(503) 229-5263

FAX (503) 229-6945

TTY 711

February 24, 2016

PCC Structurals, Inc.
Sherry Uchytil

4600 SE Harney Dr
Portland OR 97206

Re: Type 1 Notice to Construct
Permit No.: 03-0020-ST-01
Application No.: 028539

On Feb. 19, 2016, DEQ received your Type 1 NC application. PCC Structurals, Inc. {Deer Creek) will
redirect the unabated exhaust from the Torch Burnoff Booth from the roof to a new baghouse. Install
HEPA filters to existing baghouse 8511. If you have any questions, call Greg Grunow at 503-229-5690.

Based on the information submitted in this application, DEQ has determined this
construction/modification is a Type 1 change and you may proceed with construction 10 days after
DEQ received your notification. In Accordance with OAR 340-210-0240, (3)(a) & (3)(b), notification
of completion and start up of modification must be received by the Department within 30 days.

In addition to meeting the air quality standards, your facility is also obligated to operate in compliance
with the daytime and nighttime noise standards set forth in Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 340-35-
035(1). Noise regulations and all other regulations can now be found on line at
http://www.deq.state.or.us/ag/rules/index.htm.

Sincerely,

Edith M McMorrine, Permit Coordinator
Air Quality Program Northwest Region



